
Minutes of the September 25, 2023 OVIS mee�ng 
 
Those in atendance were: Brian Smith, Jim Wiesner, Sue White, Todd Guarino, Skip LeFleur, Bill 
Schilp, Amanda Lebiszczak, Colin Lebiszczak, and Steve Krout. 
 
The mee�ng was convened at 7 PM at the Hall. 
 
Jim provided the Financial Report indica�ng the account balance was $15,492.98. 
 
The group discussed the Holiday Golf Cart Parade, which is set for Tuesday, December 10. It was 
agreed to keep the cart registra�on fee had $20, which had been decided in an earlier mee�ng. 
Following discussion, a mo�on was approved for the logis�cs, the permit, the insurance, and 
the Sheriff’s agreement for the parade. Todd agreed to provide the awards for the best of carts 
program as in previous years. 
 
Brian reported that he had talked with Connie, who will be back in town to provide the support 
ac�vi�es for the Potluck Dinner on Tuesday, December 12. 
 
It was agreed that a Sheriff’s Neighborhood Watch Workshop should be scheduled. Brian and 
Sue will make contact with Dolly Swallow to set things up. 
 
Sue agreed to work with the Halloween Open House and was authorized $50 for materials. 
 
Brian said he was seeking informa�on on the cleanup proposal for the County Seagrass Project 
at the end of Bay Street. 
 
Skip LeFleur provided an update on the Tree Plan�ng Program, and he said all the trees have 
made it that were planted. It was agreed to set up a funding collec�on program for the 
con�nua�on of the program with the logis�cs to be worked out. 
 
Based upon a discussion of golf carts in the community, it was agreed that there should be an 
ar�cle in the next newsleter to make people aware of the responsibili�es that go with the golf 
cart program. 
 
Todd reviewed the ac�on taken by the Board of Adjustment concerning the Speckle Trout 
Marina building on the waterfront. 
 
The mee�ng was adjourned at 7:30 PM. 
   


